HALLORAN
&SAGELLP

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

PETER G. BOUCHER Direct 860 297-4650 boucher@halloran-sage.com

March 15, 2005

Ms. Pamela Katz, Chairman
Connecticut Siting Council
10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 272 — Northeast Utilities Service Company Application to
the Connecticut Siting Council for a Certificate of Environmental
Compatibility and Public Need (“Certificate”) for the construction of
a new 345-kV electric transmission line facility and associated
facilities between Scovill Rock Switching Station in Middletown and
Norwalk Substation in Norwalk, including the reconstruction of
portions of existing 115-kV and 345-kV electric transmission lines,
the construction of Beseck Switching Station in Wallingford, East
Devon Substation in Milford, and Singer Substation in Bridgeport,
modifications at Scovill Rock Switching Station and Norwalk
Substation, and the reconfiguration of certain interconnections

Dear Ms. Katz:

The undersigned notes that on page 145 of the Applicant’s Proposed Findings of
Fact (dated March 11, 2005), they erroneously state that “. . . the Council did not take
administrative notice of the Revised BMP during the proceeding.” As reflected on page
295 of the February 17" hearing transcript (copy attached), the Council voted to take
administrative notice of its report to the Legislature concerning its adoption of its
Revised BMP, which report included the Revised BMP.

Very truly yours,

. \m.,..,«vr“""m
Peter G. Boucher

PGB/pab
Encl.

cc: Service List
553445.1
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table. Okay.

administrative

to the Council

could I have a

this report?

favor say aye.

HEARING RE: CL&P and UI
FEBRUARY 17, 2005

A VOICE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN KATZ: Yes.

MR. TAIT: I didn't vote --
A VOICE: You blinked.

MR. TAIT: I didn’'t vote --

CHAIRMAN KATZ: The motion passed the

MR. BOUCHER: The request that

notice be taken of the report was submitted
in writing in a letter dated January 31st.
CHAIRMAN KATZ: We will note that. Okay,

motion to take administrative notice of

A VOICE: So moved.
CHATIRMAN KATZ: Second?
MR. O'NEILIL:: Second.

CHAIRMAN KATZ: Further discussion? All in

VOICES: Aye.

CHAIRMAN KATZ: Mr. Boucher, are there any

other motions you have before this Council that we have

not taken action on?

MR. BOUCHER: I don't believe so.

CHAIRMAN KATZ: Thank you. Is there any
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